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1970 Feb. 15

¥‘. Grace A. Eichlang,
s tow High Sechool
Bristow, Oklahoma. 74010

Dear Mra. Eichling:

I presume you have long since read in the Tulsa
paper or others that the fireball of Jan. 3 did reult in
a meteorlte fall, I tried to get some local publicity
in the Tahlequah and Muskogee papers and phoned some people
in that Pegion, urdng every one to be on the lookout for
meteoritee, but 1t was not feasible for me to make the
prompt fleld trip that should _have followed. I had & cold
and knew I had to go to New York on business the following
Saturday, and with a conslder@ble snow falling on that region
a day or two afterwards it was not very inviting to gol

. I also knew that a network of cameras sponsored
by the sfitithsonian Astrophysical O?servatory (2 Harvard
group) wwould possibly catch this" firehall and enable them
to run it down more precisely. This hsppened and one of
their men found a 22 pou%nd plece in a road 2 miles NEZof
Lost Clty the Friday after the fa2ll! I had predicted 1t
would be within 5 to 10 miles of a key witness I had, a
state trooper 3 miles West of Tahlequah, and I think t #s
point of find was about 7 milks from him! I really expected
it to be somewhat farther east. Another small plece of
9 3/4 oz. was found about # mile to the northeast of the first.

I was able to be in Washington in connection with
my New York trip and saw the meteorite less than a week after
they ot 1t there. I% has been cut into 2 number of pleces
for some experiments, somewhat to my distress.

I hope pu and your son will indoctinate your
pupils to be on the lookout for any possible meteorites
(not from this fall, but old ones); they are e¥erywhere
in limited numbers and if peonle get sufficiently interested,
0ld ones do turn up from time to tinmel Thanks again for
your interest in helpling nme.
S8incerely,



